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We all realize that, even when facing challenges, our neighbors rely on us for 

food security and to lead the community to end hunger. 
  

You may now be aware that the legal filing has become publicly available 

since my last message, and it outlines the series of disconcerting allegations, 

which, if true, are antithetical to our values. Regardless of our views of the 

alleged conduct or the merits of these claims, we respect the legal system and 

recognize this deserves due process. 
  

Regrettably, this means we will continue to be very limited in what we can 

share during – and possibly even after the conclusion of – this process. 

At the same time, we understand there have been questions about the 

timeline of Mr. Goodman’s departure and when the board became aware of 

the allegations in the lawsuit. Allow me to clarify. 
  

In February, the board was notified that a lawsuit would be filed by a former 

employee against the organization. At that time, we were not provided with 

details of the claim. On March 4th, Mr. Goodman gave 30 days’ notice of his 

resignation, and on March 6th the board received details of the lawsuit from 

the former employee’s attorney. We immediately took the following actions. 

We formally accepted Goodman’s resignation. We placed him on leave, given 

the details of the claim. Shortly thereafter, we released him from this notice 

period in light of the situation.  
  

In addition, and given the gravity of the situation, the board immediately did 

two things. First, we launched an independent investigation into the claims. 

Second, we shared our message with the community. This all took place in 

the last few days. 
  

This is a humbling moment for us. We understand this information will be hard 

for many in our community to process, too. 
  

This Redwood Empire Food Bank board is resolved in its commitment to 

respecting the privacy and confidentiality of those involved while remaining 






